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A meeting of the Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board was held during the regularly scheduled
Board of Supervisors meeting on Thursday, January 6, 2011 in the Community Center Sierra Room, 851
East William Street, Carson City, Nevada.

PRESENT: Chairperson Robert Crowell
Member Karen Abowd
Member Shelly Aldean
Member Ken Furlong
Member John McKenna
Member Molly Walt

STAFF: Larry Werner, City Manager
Alan Glover, Clerk - Recorder
Randal Munn, Chief Deputy District Attorney
Kathleen King, Recording Secretary

NOTE: A recording of these proceedings, the board’s agenda materials, and any written comments
or documentation provided to the Clerk during the meeting are part of the public record. These materials
are on file in the Clerk’s Office, and available for review during regular business hours.

11. CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL (8:46:30) - Chairperson Crowell called the meeting to
order at 8:46 a.m. Mr. Glover called the roll; a quorum was present, including Member Furlong.

12.  PUBLIC WORKS DEPARTMENT, BUSINESS LICENSE - ACTION TO APPROVE
SILVYADE LAROSAAS THE LIQUOR MANAGER FOR KEI SUSHI, LIQUOR LICENSE NO.
11-27409, LOCATED AT 3220 HIGHWAY 50 EAST, SUITE 4, CARSON CITY (8:46:57) -
Chairperson Crowell introduced this item. Principal Planner Jennifer Pruitt reviewed the agenda materials,
noting staff’s recommendation of approval.

(8:48:03) At Chairperson Crowell’s request, Silvya De La Rosa introduced herself for the record.
Chairperson Crowell thanked her for doing business in Carson City. In response to a question, she
expressed the hope that her restaurant will be open in approximately 30 days. In response to a further
question, she described the location of the restaurant at the corner of Airport Road and Highway 50. In
response to a further question, she advised of never having operated a business which serves alcoholic
beverages, but that she has worked in the “casino business” for approximately 11 years. She
acknowledged that her employees will be required to attend the Sheriff’s alcohol server training, and
advised that she is scheduled for the training program on Monday, January 10". She stated, “I am a firm
believer, and actually carding has been my second nature since I’ve been dealing for 11 years up at
Harvey’s.” She expressed the opinion that “prevention is the best way to help with this situation; just help
your servers understand how important and how serious this is, not only about not serving minors but not
serving alcohol to people that are intoxicated and not serving any alcohol for take-out orders ...”

Member Furlong acknowledged agreement with staff’s recommendation of approval. Chairperson Crowell
entertained comments or questions from the board members and, when none were forthcoming, a motion.
Member Walt moved to approve Silvya De La Rosa as the liquor manager for Kei Sushi, liquor
license 11-27409, located at 3220 Highway 50 East, Suite 4, Carson City. Member Aldean seconded
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the motion. Motion carried 6-0. Chairperson Crowell thanked Ms. De La Rosa for doing business in
Carson City and wished her well.

13. ACTION TO ADJOURN (8:51:03) - Chairperson Crowell adjourned the meeting at 8:51 a.m.

The Minutes of the January 6, 2011 Carson City Liquor and Entertainment Board meeting are so approved
this day of February, 2011.

ROBERT L. CROWELL, Chair

ATTEST:

ALAN GLOVER, Clerk - Recorder



